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Dear Community Members

Please be advised that the Laxgalts’ap Village Government has taken the legal actions
necessary to protect the Gitxatin Development Corporation for the future benefit of the
citizens.

We recognize the present economy, in particular the forest industry, has been severely
depressed and that has contributed to the problems facing the Corporations. The
Laxgalts’ap Village Government has taken deliberate steps in the last six months to work
within the legal arrangement between the Village Government and the Corporations. Due
to the serious nature of the difficulties facing the Corporations and the lack of
cooperation from the present Board of Directors to work collectively to solve the
financial and operational problems, the Village Government was compelled to take legal,
action to protect the community from the Development Corporations creditors.

The relationship between Laxgalts’ap Village Government (LVG) and the Gitxatin

. Development Corporation is governed by a Partnership Agreement, which is dated June
30,2002. LVG is the Limited Partner and Gitxatin Development Corporation is the
General Partner. As the General Partner, Gitxatin Development Corporation is
responsible for the day-to-day management of the corporation’s businesses. The changes
in the relationship were made to accommodate the requirements of the Nisga’a
legislation. The Village Government has no ability to influence decisions of the
Corporations.

The following action has taken place:

¢ Replaced the Board of Directors with an interim Board who are responsible for
the development of a long term Business Plan to guide the Corporation.

The new Board of Directors has begun the following to stabilize the corporation:

Engaged the services of Michael Schuster as the Interim General Manager
Restructure the Gitxatin Development Corporation and all other entities involved
with the Corporation. .

Develop a long term capitalization investment plan

Restructure the debt with the creditors

Develop the Business Plan

Seck new economic opportunities for the community’s benefit.

Call for interest of community members interested in becoming Board members.
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a bi- monthly news bulletin.

We also recognize and wish to thank the former Board of Directors for their efforts.

Yours sincerely

e

Nelson Leeson, Chief Councillor




